
April 1, 2024 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 A.M. Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and 
Mr. Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

Ms. April Wilmar, a representative of Belmont Hill, called regarding the 
taxable status of parcels being used to construct a Parking Lot for the 
Belmont Hill School. The parcels, which will be exempt for Fiscal Year 2025 
when they are in use by the school, are currently taxed at their current 
single family uses. 

Ms. Siobhan Ghallager joined the meeting to explore further senior tax 
relief based on overall dwelling size and condition in addition to other 
possible relief. 

Ms. Fienlieb of Rutledge Rd called to speak to the board regarding the 
impact of the Belmont Hill School's parking lot. The construction has 
displaced a large amount the former forest wildlife into the neighborhood. 
The noise from the construction as well as large fences are being placed 
around the perimeter of the lot. 

There were no other questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Reardon, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The following bills/vouchers were approved for payment: 

Staples (office supplies) dated 03/16/2024 

The Board signed the Invoice Report dated 4/4/2024 for one invoice 
amounting $278.58. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
3/29/2024. The taxes exempted totaled $699.43. 

The Board signed the Assessors Warrant to Collector for Motor Vehicle and 
Trailer Excise for the Eighth Commitment of 2023, in the amount of 
$ 5.00. 








